August 2013

Calendar

Cheyenne Field Archers Newsletter



LEAGUES

www.cheyennefieldarchers.com
A word from your President

Fall Leagues Starting Soon

My fellow Field Archers,



UPCOMING EVENTS It's finally here.....HUNTIN SEASON IS HERE!!

Next Board Meeting October 7, 7pm I spent three days in an antelope blind last week and had zero luck, but I will be back at it this weekend. I know some of you have already been successful, seen the pics, so bring those out to the club and post those on the trophy wall please.

Thank you to everyone that helped out with our Bowhunters Weekend. To all the crew that helped set up, the ladies and gents that handled registration and scores, the guys that help tear down, Brian the caterer and his wife, the State Parks folks and anyone I may have missed......A BIG THANK YOU from me personally and from the club. We didn't have as many shooters as we have had in the past and we are brainstorming ideas to try and entice folks to come out and shoot with us. If you have any great ideas, please feel free to call me or come to our next meeting on the first Monday of October. We won't have a meeting in September, for obvious reasons. Another big thanks for all who came out to the work day and spruced up the grounds and building.

I want to wish all of you great luck for the next month and a half or so. Be careful and I can't wait to hear all the stories.

Time to chase those bugles......

As always, any concerns or great ideas for or about the club, please feel free to call me anytime, 307-631-6507. Thanks for letting me be a part of this great archery club.

Dan

Mike and Michelle Thompson are the proud parents of Shyla.. She was born August 9th, weighing in at 7# 3oz. and 20 1/4 inches long.

We are already working on the annual membership meeting to be held in January. Our hope is to get at least 50% of our members to come out and join in the activities. If you would like to help with this event please e-mail cfasecretary@hotmail.com. We are planning to having a kids shoot before the dinner, a silent auction and lots of door prizes. You will want to make plans to attend!!

On Super Day we had the privilege of having folks from England come and use our facility. Brenda Wheeler had e-mailed us last year to find out if they could shoot at the range while they were here. She wanted to surprise her husband. They were met at Plains Hotel and Silas Blunn showed them how to get to the club. The Seekins brought their bows since the clubs were being used at Lions Park. Martyn was surprised and delighted to be able to shoot. He was given a club T-shirt. When they were finished she gave the club \$100. She has since e-mailed that she has written an article and put it in two of the archery magazines in England.

This is a picture she emailed to us at Martyn's Club wearing his CFA shirt. Who knows we may be getting others from England wanting to use the club while they are on vacation in the states.



Cheyenne Field Archers Monthly Board Meeting Meeting Minutes — August 12, 2013

Opening:

The monthly meeting of the Cheyenne Field Archers was called to order at 6:58pm on August 12, 2013 by Dan Conrad, President at the Cheyenne Field Archers Range.

Present:

Board members present: Dan Conrad, Chandler Carroll, Craig Germond, Anna Seekins, Mike Lancaster, Jim Mallon, Jeremy Cooke, David Hayes. Alternate board member: Mat Rusk, and several members were present.

A. Approval of Minutes & Treasurer's Report

The minutes of the meeting held on July 8th were presented. The July's treasurer's report was presented. Dan Conrad asked if anyone had any questions. A Motion was made by David Hayes to accept the secretary's and treasurer's report. Jeremy Cooke seconded it. The motion carried.

There was a discussion on how to get members involved with events the club holds.

A. Old Business:

- 1) Mary Tharp brought up the need to buy bows—we can get 12 Genesis Bows and 5 dozen arrows from Matthews for \$1275.00. Motion was made by David Hayes to make the purchase of the bows, a second was made by Mary Tharp and the motion passed. Al Tharp volunteered to make a case for them.
- 2) No word on getting a new webmaster to keep the site updated and more user friendly.

B. New Business:

- 1) There was a discussion about having a 2nd Triple Crown event with two other clubs—Laramie and Wheatland—in April, May and June. Dan Conrad said the Laramie Club is interested - Mike Hoover said he would contact the Wheatland Club. There would be individual awards as well as club awards. We would need lots of participants to up our chance of winning as a club.
- 2) There will be a Trad shoot on the 7th of December.
- 3) In October we will make a decision on getting rid of the phone and getting internet service at the club.
- 4) We will also check out shoot rules and make recommendations.

Motion to end the monthly board meeting at 8:310pm was made by Jeremy Cooke, second made by Jim Mallon, motion carried.

Minutes submitted by Anna Seekins, Secretary. If you have something of interest to put in the news-letter either e-mail it to cfasecretary@hotmail.com or call me 630-1326.

2013 Club Officers

PresidentDan Conrad

Vice President Chandler Carroll

Secretary Anna Seekins

Treasurer Craig Germond



Board Members

Mike Lancaster Jeremy Cooke Jim Mallon David Hays

Alternates

Kennie Martens Mat Rusk Jim Frauendienst

219 MEMBERS



Next Board meeting October 7, 2013 7:00pm 50/50 Raffle

Cheyenne Field Archers

P.O. Box 20790 Cheyenne, WY 82003

Phone: 307-638-9951

We are on the web!

www.cheyenne field archers.com